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       In 2007, Robert Schnase, bishop of the Missouri 

Conference  of the United Methodist Church at that time, wrote 

a significant book entitled Five Practices of Fruitful Congregations.  

In the introduction, he says: "No church that is vibrant, fruitful, 

and growing performs its ministry exactly as it did in the 1950s, 

and no pastor leading such a congregation is practicing ministry as 

she or he did in the 1970s or 1980s.  Effective congregations 

change, improve, learn, and adapt to fulfill their mission." 

 

 The first practice which he elaborates upon in chapter 

one is "The Practice of Radical Hospitality."  He begins the chapter 

by citing this verse from Romans 15:7: "Welcome one another, 

therefore, just as Christ has welcomed you, for the glory of God." 

 

 The practice of radical hospitality is well grounded in 

both the Old and New Testaments.  The chapter is extremely 

well written and has many creative ideas concerning how a church 

can do a better job at practicing hospitality. 

 

 As your pastor, I would like to commend you for making 

a special effort to greet any visitors who may come to worship 

with us on a given Sunday.   

 

 I would like to encourage all of us to be more vigilant in 

noticing any visitors who may be among us.  Some of them, I have 

noticed, do not tarry after the service is over.  So, it might 

facilitate our meeting and welcoming them if we moved more 

quickly to the narthex area before they leave. 

 

 Also, the book by Bishop Schnase could be extremely 

helpful for us to use as a basis for discussing things our church 

might do in order to be more fruitful and reach more people for 

Jesus Christ.  If you are interested in looking at the book and/or 

becoming part of such a study group, please let me know. 

 
 Could it be that this is one of the tools the Lord wants 

to use to help our church to thrive and grow? 

 

 Before saying no to the idea, will you pray about it? 

 
 Thanks again for allowing me to be your pastor.  Please 

pray for me as I strive to be the pastor the Lord wants me to be.  

Please let me know if you need me. 

 
      Jim 

SPECIAL DATES 

April 1 Easter Sunday (Regular Schedule) 
 Brookdale Worship 
 Communion Served 
 One Great Hour of Sharing Offering 

April 16 Session Meeting, 6:00 pm 

April 17 Healthworx Meal, 5:00 pm 

April 22 Earth Day  

 
  Dr. Heath in office on Wednesdays 10 am to 2 pm 

 

  

 





 Usher 
Narthex 

Monitor Communion Servers 

 

April 1 Robert Kennedy 

 

Dirk Benade Elder Liturgist:  
  Bill Higgins (April 1),  Jim Hockensmith 
Communion Team: 
  Elizebette Kennedy, Annelize Benade 

April 8 Annelize & Dirk Benade Jim Hockensmith  

April 15 Robert Kennedy 

Elizebette Kennedy 

Bill Higgins (May-Oct) 

Vacancy 

 

April 22 Jim Hockensmith 

Robert Kennedy 

Jim Smolenski  

April 29 Robert Kennedy Jim Hockensmith (May-Oct)

Bill Higgins (Oct-May) 

 

April Responders Schedule 

 

 

 

 

    

 

      

      

 

 

April 1 Bill & Laverne Willson 

April 3 Dirk & Annelize Benade 

April 4 Dirk Benade 
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WEDNESDAY NIGHT SCHEDULE 

 

   3:00 pm Prayer Service  
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Come experience God’s love at First Presbyterian Church 

Sunday School—9:45 a.m., Worship—11:00 a.m. 


